
We have most certainly hit the new 
year running.  These past two months 
have been filled with wonderful 
opportunities to minister to the 
Bahamian people.  We started January 
off by having our annual “Vision 
Sunday.”  I have always tried to preach 
and teach on soul winning throughout 
the year; but this year we are 
making it our main focus 
throughout the year.  At the 
end of January, I was 
privileged to travel to the island of 
Eleuthera.  On the island there is a 
remnant of a small church that was 
started by a missionary back in the 
early 90’s.  I was able to preach for 

several nights trying to encourage this 
small congregation.  Then, the first 
weekend in February, we had a Soul-
winning Conference.   Pastor Caleb 
Hanson flew down from Minnesota 

and preached and taught on 
how to be a more effective 

soul winner.  He did a 
tremendous job.  Pastor 
Hanson is a wonderful soul 

winner himself,  and he really 
helped our people.  We had great 
crowds all week long.  The Lord also 
allowed us to see one woman accept 
Jesus Christ as her Savior during our 

Saturday soul winning that week.  
My goal for our church visitation 

this year is to average 20 people out 
visiting.  Praise the Lord, this past 
Saturday we had 26 of our people out 
knocking on doors.  I also started a 13-
week new convert discipleship class 
that meets on Monday evenings.  
There are three people who are 
currently taking the class.  They are all 
full of questions, and it is fun to see 
their desire to learn and grow in their 
relationship with the Lord.  The 
rebuilding after the hurricane has 
been slow.  We still have many people 
now living on our island that are trying 
to get established.  Please continue to 
pray for us as God gives us these 
special opportunities to minister.
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PRAYER REQUESTS: 

• Pray for the discipleship class. 

• Pray that the church stays excited 
about soul winning. 

• Pray for land/building for the 
church. 

• Pray for the spiritual growth of the 
church. 

• Pray for our continued safety.
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